Wild West Mustangs and Fords (WWMAF) Monthly Membership Meeting Monday February 7t", 2002
Recorded on 2/7/2022 and reported for approval by JoAnn M. Greenzweig on 3/7/2022
Meeting was called to order at 6;30pm by Vice President and Sargent at Arms Andy Branigan

Attendees: Deana Rodriquez, Andy Branigan, Shelley Branigan, JoAnn Greenzweig, Dan Greenzweig, Wayne
Ambroult, Patty Ambroult, Israel Ruiz, Richard Hernandez, Fred Romano, Jim Dew, Gary Foster, Roger Riggs,
Jill Cox, Faith Gustafson, Robert Voakes, Mike Eskridge, Linda Eskridge, Bob Broberg, Don Walton, Tom
Freeman, Steve Short, Harold Jones, Carol Munoz, Dion Munoz. (25)

Minutes of the January 39, 2022 meeting were approved by Bob Voakes and seconded by Don Walton.

Treasury — Richard Hernandez reported current club balance at $2473.46 after approved expenditures.
Report approved by Israel Ruiz and seconded by Fred Romano.

Business Items

1, Membership renewals are due. There is a form on WWMAF webpage to return at meeting, US, or email.
Payment — cash, check (to Wild West Mustangs), Paypal or Zelle to Richard Hernandez.

2. Intraduction of new board members including Linda Eskridge as Chaplain, Mike Eskridge as Assistant
Computer Administrator and Gary Foster as Cruise Director.

3. Group discussion of club roster. Rich currently receives membership forms. JoAnn volunteers to
coordinate email list for club. Board will discuss how to coordinate membership roster and email list for club
and report back to membership.

4. With COVID Linda Eskridge suggests sending cards to those who are seriously ill or have passed. Cards for
those who have passed will have as many club member signatures as possible. Please text Linda (602-781-
8384) when these situations occur.

5. Board brings forward potentially moving general membership meetings, potentially to Sundays, as Kevin our
president travels for work and so not available every Monday evening. Attending members point out
Sundays are very busy with family events, football and car shows. Holidays that fall on Sundays would be a
priority for members and is also the least used evening for Dillions. Majority vote favors keeping the date as
is.

6. Rich reports the restaurant Costa Vida is reopening and club could have car meetups there. They have a
Taco Tuesday event. Rich will provide more information.

7. Gary Foster reported WWMAF Cars and Coffee events are at Black Rock Coffee near Mixteca and include
giveaways. He schedules meetups at different days and times to accommodate club member schedules.
Please check our facebook page for updates.

8. Mixteca row change — members report not so easy to gather one row over as cars fill up quickly. They also
report sound volume has been lower at Mixteca. More information from Mixteca participants.



9. Upcoming Automotive events discussed by group. Notably Saturday Feb 26 is the Westgate Veterans
Tribute Car Show. Gary requests club members facebook if they are attending to try to drive in as a group.
Shelley will coordinate parking spots. Club will have aftershow lunch at Pita Jungle. A sign up sheet was
provided at the meeting. Bob Broberg will post upcoming events on our facebook page.

10. Shelley requests members think about club sponsors.  She suggests talking to businesses seen on a daily
basis. She is postponing club tshirt orders pending sponsors and suggests acquiring sponsors in the Fall for
future tshirt order cycles. Jim Dew reports potential $500 sponsor 3D Auto Detailing (Arizona Detail Academy-
ADA) contingent on car show appearance by club members at an April Car Show in Tempe.

11. Group recognizes February birthday members.

12. Meeting adjourned at 7:33 by Andy Branigan. Approved by Wayne Ambroult and seconded by Jim Dew.
Next meeting — March 7t, 2022, 6:30 pm Dillon’s BBQ Restaurant on 59" Avenue.

Webpage — wwmaf.com

Membership forms and instructions - https://wwmaf.com/application%2C-renew-%26-dues




